
 

  
 
 
 

August 2017 

Have your say – Intersection improvements at the Princes 
Highway and Rockdale Plaza Drive, Rockdale 

The NSW Government is funding this proposal as part of its $300 million 
Gateway to the South Pinch Points Program which aims to ease congestion 
and improve journey reliability on Sydney’s key southern corridors. 

Roads and Maritime Services is inviting your feedback by Tuesday 5 September on a proposal to widen 
Princes Highway to three southbound lanes and to extend the right turn lane from Princes Highway into 
Rockdale Plaza Drive westbound.  

The intersection is currently congested due to Princes Highway being reduced to two lanes southbound 
between Lister Avenue and Ashton Street. Congestion is also caused by traffic waiting to turn right into 
Rockdale Plaza Drive westbound, queuing back and blocking the southbound through traffic on Princes 
Highway. 

Benefits would include: 

 improved capacity and efficiency of the Princes Highway corridor, specifically for southbound 
vehicles on Princes Highway near the Rockdale Plaza Drive intersection  

 improved road safety  due to reduction of traffic waiting to turn right into Rockdale Plaza Drive, 
westbound, queuing back and blocking the southbound through traffic on Princes Highway. 

This proposal includes: 

 road widening on the eastern verge of Princes Highway to allow for three through lanes 

southbound between Lister and Ashton Street 

 road widening on the eastern verge of Princes Highway to lengthen the right turn bay on Princes 

Highway into Rockdale Plaza Drive 

 road widening on the eastern verge of Princes Highway to allow relocation of indented bus bay 

 construction of new footpath on the eastern verge of Princes Highway 

 bridge widening over Muddy Creek 

 modification to the intersection for a left turn slip lane from Princes Highway southbound into 

Rockdale Plaza Drive  

 modification to the intersection to allow for left turn slip lane and median from Rockdale Plaza 

Drive onto Princes Highway southbound  

 minor tree removal 

We have included a map to show the location of the proposal. 

 



 
 
 
 

 
How can you give feedback?  

We invite your feedback on the proposal by Tuesday 5 September.  

Please send your comments to our project team during business hours on  
1800 572 114 or G2S@rms.nsw.gov.au or by writing to: 

Gateway to the South Pinch Point Program  
Roads and Maritime Services  
PO Box 973  
Parramatta NSW 2124 
 

Next Steps  

We will carefully consider all feedback received before deciding to proceed with the proposal. A 
community consultation report will be prepared, summarising the matters raised and our responses. This 
will be made available on our website. We will keep you updated as the proposal progresses. 

 

 

 

If you need help understanding this information, please contact the Translating and 

Interpreting Service on 131 450 and ask them to call us on 1800 572 114 

Location of proposed intersection improvements at Princes Highway and Rockdale Plaza Drive, 

Rockdale 


